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No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Dir (HR)/2015                DATED: 17.06.2015 
 
To 
 
Shri A.N. Rai, 
Director (HR),  
BSNL Board  
New Delhi -110 001 
 
Subject:  Regarding tentative seniority lists I to XVII of SDEs (T) including those of DPC 

1998 and 2000 qualifying examination for submission to Expert Committee on 
29.06.2015 – Our protest on inclusion of the names of 270 and 147 SDEs whose 
seniority is quashed by Hon’ble High Courts. 

 
Reference: -    BSNL CO. No. 56-04/2015-Pers (DPC)/21 dated 08.06.2015 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
On the subject cited above, your kind attention is drawn toward BSNL Corporate Office letter number 
56-04/2015-Pers (DPC)/21 dated 08.06.2015 whereby it is intimated that the Expert committee was 
provided with copy of the tentative seniority lists I to XVII along with the names of SDEs (T) promoted as 
per DPC 1998 etc. for consideration. The said lists have been generally accepted and held to be 
correct. 
 
In this regard, it is submitted that the above statement given in the letter referred above is not correct. 
To the Expert Committee, two type of seniority lists were supplied – One including the names of 147 
SDEs and another excluding them. 
 
The Hon’ble Committee members categorically told to exclude the names of 147 SDEs as the 
committee is considering the seniority list number I to XVII on the basis of Rule 206 and similarly placed 
SDEs only. Whereas, the names of these 147 SDEs were never in the seniority list number I to XVII on 
the basis of Rule 206. As such, the statement “The said lists have been generally accepted and 
held to be correct” is wrong and beyond the facts.  
 
We would, therefore, request you to kindly intervene in the matter and withdraw the letter number 
56-04/2015-Pers (DPC)/21 dated 08.06.2015 circulating the misleading seniority lists of SDEs (T).  
  

With kind regards,        
 

  Yours Sincerely 
 

Sd/- 
(PRAHLAD RAI) 

General Secretary 
  

Copy to: - Shri D. Chakrabarti, GM (Pers.) BSNL CO New Delhi-110001 
 
 
 


